Jeff. Co. 4-H Council Meeting Minutes for March 27, 2017
**Attendance:  Elfhild Wiklund, Jonathan Maciejewski, Nahja Chimenti, Puget Sound Voyagers;  Laurie Hampton, Paws-N-Claws;  Tanya Barnett, Coordinator;  Laura Kitchen, Treasurer;  Linda Gately, Cedartree Performers;  Gay Stover, Sew and Sews;  Glenda Meek, Silver Spurs;  Lorin Perry, County Mountys;  Chris Franson, P-N-C & County Mountys;  Michelle Christiansen and Mandy Kitchen, Clover Cut Riders;  Danell Swim-Mackey, Discovery 4-H Club;  Felecia Allen, Golden Clovers, Kathy Roman, Chicken Champions

**Coordinator Tanya Barnett called the meeting to order at 6:40pm.  US Flag Salute & 4-H Pledge

**Went around the room and introduced ourselves.

**M/S/C to accept the March 6th Council minutes as presented.

**Treasurer’s Report:  Total Fund Balance, year-to-date:  $42, 768.12 Revenue - $12, 015.44 Expenditures = $30, 752.68 Cash Balance.  “This report will be placed on file for audit.”

**3/18 & 3/25 Spring Presentations debrief:  total of about 30 4-Hers presented.  Very enjoyable this year.  Presentations very well done.  Good to do at the same time as the Comm. Garage Sale.  Was very empowering to all 4-Hers who presented.   Next presentation opportunity – in Quilcene April 27th.  Tanya must know NOW so she can reserve the space.  Also know that Tanya will be happy to come to any club meeting and judge presentations.  Club presentations fulfill year-end pin requirements, but do not earn Premium Points.

**L Hampton talked about the 3/18 Comm. Garage Sale.  Thank you to 4-H for their great work.  And talked about Fair Funding – write to Olympia.  And please bring her your project add sheets.
**Feather Palooza was a huge success!  Had 150-200 attendees.  Dr. Lucas was amazed that it was so well organized and so well attended and was its first time.  Please email Danell your comments and feedback for upcoming reviews and possible press release.  Was a great time to promote 4-H.

**Jeff. Co. 4-H Scholarship application from graduating Seniors is due April 1st.  Please contact Tanya if you have any questions.

**Wonderful presentation by 3 members of the 4-H Puget Sound Voyagers.  They are a very positive 4-H youth development project and they have a very strong presence in our community.  Youth can be involved in boat building (on Thursdays) and/or sailing (on Fridays).  The 3 presenting mostly sail.  Very hands on.  Learn nautical skills, teamwork and cooperation.  Develop strong friendships and social skills.  Work with Sound Experience in the winter on the Adventuress.  Focusing this year on science – squid dissection and Chimacum Creek water testing.  Their annual 10  day “The Journey” this summer is to the San Juan Islands.  Is free and is open to any youth 14 – 21.  This wonderful presentation covered much more than this – you should have been there!

**Handout:  “Year-End Award Requirements”.  Changes are highlighted in yellow.  #1 has been reworded.  #6 is being added.  And 4-H adults will now be recognized with pins in 5 year increments. Also see the added list of areas in which 4-H Medals may be awarded (to 4-Hers who earned their year-end pin) and how to find more choices.  M/S/C to accept these changes.  All changes go into effect now, except the added #6 which goes into effect 10/1/17 for the 2017-18 (new) 4-H year. (LH note to Horse Committee (and any other 4-Hers) – Your work at the Fairground’s campground  gate during Wooden Boat Festival in Sept. counts toward your service-in-kind and #6 for the next 4-H year beginning 10/1/XX)
**Power Point Presentations may be done by Juniors, Intermediates and Seniors.  All 3 of these age levels must use the same 4-H power point criteria, which is online, on our Jeff. County 4-H site under “members”.  

**M/S/C for Jeff. Co. 4-H Council to give $100 out of our “E. Council Operating Funds” (the stem of our clover) to be added to the $100 from each Clallam & Kitsap counties for expenses to put on the April 22nd Tri-County 4-H Leaders’ Retreat (Free and open to all 4-H adults and teens).  Proposed schedule pass out.  Please RSVP to Tanya if you will attend (so there are enough lunches) AND let her know if you need child care during the retreat.  Is at the Comm. United Methodist Church in Hadlock, 9:30am to 3pm.  

**Handout:  Teen Leadership opportunity – EPIC, in Coupeville Thurs., April 20th, 9am to 3:30pm.  Open to grades 7 – 10.  This is a school activity.  Tanya would love to take a carload.  RSVP her ASAP.
**Jeff. Co. is hosting the Teen Rally, Oct. 27 – 29, in Poulsbo at Island Lake Camp.  We are the lead county, but are partnering with Kitsap Co.  Is for any youth, ages 12 – 19, in western WA.  Do not have to be in 4-H.  Tanya is attending the planning meetings on behalf of Jeff. Co. 4-H but we need to have a committee of teens and a plan.  Contact Tanya ASAP to become involved in this leadership opportunity!!

**The opening of the Farmers’ Market is April 1st.  Please contact Tanya ASAP if you would like to be in the market’s annual opening parade of the animals with a small animal.   No dogs.

**A new Strengthen Families program will begin April 20th.  Sign up with Tanya ASAP.  Is open to any Jeff. Co. family with youth ages 10 – 14 that would like to work on creating better family communication skills.  Child care for younger siblings is available.  Is free and includes a meal.  Is being held at the Community United Methodist Church in Hadlock.

**Handout:  Movie “RESILIENCE, The Biology of Stress and the Science of Hope”.  6pm, Tues., May 2nd.  In the Chimacum HS Auditorium.  Free?…   “Chronicles the dawn of a movement that is determined to fight back against childhood trauma.”  Would be valuable to teens and adults.

**Tanya gave her upcoming dates “off” to attend the Whatcom County Youth Fair March 27th and her training for a week in ROPES.  She will continue to check her emails while she is gone, but may not respond.

**ALL 4-H County Fair entry forms, papers and stall fees will be due to Tanya JULY 10th.  This will allow Tanya to ensure that everything from 4-H is correct before it goes to the Fair Office July 15th.

**Silver Spurs will host the Hairy Horse Show from 10 – 3 this Sat.  A $5 lunch will be available.

**Cedartree Performers’ 4-Hers are very young this year.  Right now working to overcome the muck in their garden.  Will probably not have a plant sale this year.

**The Sew and Sews continue to meet weekly to sew.  Has a waiting list and a name!

**Chicken Champions will be attending the Whatcom Co. Youth Fair and is doing an egg collection.

**Golden Clovers has 3 new Archery families.

**Horse Committee will not have a Ride-A-Thon this year because their primary fundraiser will be running their concession stand during county fair.

**Discovery 4-H Club’s Junior Team of 3 4-Hers (two 7 year olds and one 8 year old) attended the March 11th event in Mt. Vernon.  They were the only Junior Team there and received much attention from the many high school teams and the judges. And their Photo Project has grown so much it has now split into two groups – one for younger members and one for teens.  

**Everyone please look at your Skill Wheels to self-debrief.   

Adjourned at 8pm








Submitted by L Hampton














     

